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Action/Decision Requested:

At the ETSI OCG EMTEL meeting the document “Access to emergency calls from VoIP services” was reviewed and it has raised a number of concerns as listed out below:

1. The main assumption throughout this document to provide a solution to the interim problem of a internet service VoIP call generating an emergency call to the existing PSAP on the PSTN/ISDN is very North  American region specific. e.g. the reference to a 10 digit number to PSAP’s this does not exist as a requirement in the European emergency provision. 

2. The assumption that the PSAP and the ECC are one and the same is not true in ETSI they are considered to be functional requirements that may be provided by one collocated agency or may not be. e.g. in the UK the PSAP is the emergency operator who answers the 999/112 call then based upon information received may send this call to the appropriate ‘blue light’ (fire, police, ambulance or coastguard) service to dispatch the emergency vehicle (ECC). However in Germany the functions performed by PSAP and the ECC is one person usually based in the local police station.

3. In the following quote from the “By this agreement, NENA and the Internet communications industry have demonstrated the ability for public safety and industry to work together effectively on a voluntary basis, forging an agreement on 9-1-1 that will protect the interests of consumers, businesses and emergency personnel.  The agreement recognizes the growing potential of VoIP and the universal need for consistent and reliable access to emergency services.” As it is understood that NENA wishes to take a global view, can ETSI have any expectation that NENA will represent or support the ETSI positions in the IETF?

4. The presentation has an example of the coding for location information, are you aware of the ETSI TS specification for the provision of location information from a mobile GSM/3GPP terminals to the PSAP as specified in TS 102 164. This is an extract from the location service document produce by the OMA group for the mobile community including 3GPP.

For your information the requirements to support emergency communications from a citizen to the emergency authority are specified in SR 002 180. This document is written so that it is technology independent, hence a voice service that makes emergency calls is a telephony service irrespective of the transmission technology in use.

ETSI would be pleased to co-operate with NENA and VON to ensure that the ongoing work within the IETF ensures a true world wide solution to support emergency services upon the IP protocol.

Attachements: SR 002 180, TS 102 164 and the presentation as found in EM07td015
